Maidu Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes
Raley’s Event Center

June 23, 2009

1.
Attending: 

Board Members: David Allen, Bill Hoey, Jim Kidd, Lori Key, Dave Steele, Mary Steele,

Speakers: None

Neighbors: Larry Arkus; Shannon Kane
2.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting:  Approved at meeting.
3.
Treasurer’s Report:  Mary Steele said the remaining balance to date is $1,866.62.
4.
RCONA Report:  

· The 5K FUN RUN/WALK 2009 will be held again on July 4.  RCONA sponsors the water stations.  Booth hours are 7-9 a.m. in front of City Hall.  After the run, watermelon and water will be available for sale.  Jim also mentioned that the Sacramento Pops Orchestra will be in Royer Park on the 4th at noon and there will be a free fireworks display at the fairgrounds in the evening.
· RCONA is sponsoring a Town Hall Meeting at the Maidu Community Center on Thursday, August 20.  Representatives from Roseville Electric and Roseville Environmental Utilities will be there to answer your questions.  
5.
Police Report:  No officers were present at the meeting.
6.
Old Business
· National Night Out (NNO):  Shannon gave a presentation on her plans for the August 4 NNO.  She distributed a sample invitation, a cost analysis for Dos Coyotes to cater the food (based on 100 attendees), and a draft donation letter to Lakeshore Learning for a children’s craft for 30 kids.  The Board considered her suggestion for a separate invitation and approved; it will be stapled to the front of the newsletter.  The Board reviewed the cost analysis; Bill made a motion, which was seconded, and the Board voted to increase the budget from the $300.00 approved last month to "not to exceed $400.00."  (Shannon will ask Dos Coyotes to donate part of the food costs).  Mention will be made in the newsletter that Dos Coyotes is catering the food.  
Shannon will provide the coolers, salads, ice tea; she has a donor for popsicles.  She has reserved the drink dispensers/ice at Carl's Jr.  Jim will check on the availability of paper (plates, napkins) and plastic items (utensils).  He will supply insulated cups and check with RCONA to reserve three tables for food service, drinks and kids activities.  Jim has made arrangements for the Pavilion in Maidu Park.  McGruff should be there, as well as Roseville PD and Roseville Fire.  
Shannon reviewed her plans to ask Lakeshore Learning to donate a craft for 30 kids.  If they agree, we will advertise Lakeshore Learning in an upcoming newsletter. Her draft letter was reviewed; Mary provided RCONA's tax ID for the letter; Lori will add MNA logo; David Allen will sign and fax to them.
Safety issues of having a piñata were discussed.  Shannon said they now have piñatas with "pull strings."  The child pulling the lucky string will drop the candy.  The piñata from Party City will cost $15.00; candy will be $10.00.
· Movie Night Preparations:  David, Dave, Jim and Bill (if not too hot) volunteered to help take the screen down and to clean up after the movie on July 17.  RCONA will be selling drinks, popcorn.  Jim asked for volunteers, but as there were no takers, he will handle.
David will update the montage to include the Maidu NA and Cresthaven NA as sponsors.  A discussion followed on the sponsorships; our MNA sponsors would have to pay the $325 to be sponsors.  Jim said it is still a possibility that MNA will not have to pay the sponsorship fee, but we will pay if necessary; approved by the Board.  Also, it was noted that there will not be a specific sponsor listed for any of the movies, just the sponsors in the six flyer boxes.
7.
New Business:

· Replacing Lindsey/Elections:  Lindsey Winter has relocated to Seattle, so she will need to be replaced on the Board.  As there isn’t an immediate need to replace her, we will do so during our normal elections in September.  The Board will solicit nominations in a July newsletter article and recruit at the NNO.  It was noted that nominations can also be made at the September meeting.
8.
Announcements:  None.
9.
Meeting Adjourned:  The meeting adjourned to the Newsletter Meeting at 8:10 p.m. 
10.
Newsletter Meeting
· Deadline is Friday, July 3.  Please note that we need to distribute the newsletters the weekend of July 11-12, so that neighbors will have their copy in time for the July 17 movie night at Maidu Park.

 

· Articles:


Maidu Movie Night:  Bill Hoey will refresh last month's article. 

National Night Out:  Shannon Kane will write first half of the article and David Allen will write the remainder (MacGruff, Roseville PD, Roseville Fire, etc.).  We will also have an invitation to our NNO that either newsletter distributors or Block Captains will staple to the front of each newsletter.  Shannon will handle the printing and cutting of the invitation and get them to Shirley.  

Watchmail:  Jim noted a decrease in our Watchmail distribution list, so he'll solicit for new additions.


Elections/Nominations:  David Allen will write a nominations/election article. 

Maidu Interpretative Center Activities:  Shirley please check with the Interpretative Center for any activities they would like us to publicize.

